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President’s Message 
May-June 2022 

Welcome Spring and Daylight Savings Time 

What a great way of kicking off the 2022 spring season with a Chapter meeting in Bethlehem, CT recently hosted by Matt on 
Sunday March 20th..  Since our last visit, he has been busy expanding his business with an addition as well as constructing a 
model train hobby building.  His attention to detail in the restoration of vehicles as well as the train building is amazing.  Matt’s 
energy does not stop at his facility.  He is a strong supporter of those in need within and around his community.  Thank you 
for all you do!  I would also like to thank Don and Kathy for assisting with the set-up and coordination of this event with Matt 
on behalf of the chapter.   

It was nice to see a large group of members as well as guests in attendance at the meeting.  The chapter had a strong 
representation from CT, MA, as well as from the Long Island, NY chapter.  With the rising cost of fuel and transportation, the 
Directors and Officers of the chapter would like to thank each of you for taking the time and joining fellow members for the 
business meeting as well as socialization.  Great food and a huge table of sweets – it cannot get better than that. 

The focus of the meeting was mostly directed towards the up-coming annual truck show that is on Sunday, June 26, 2022 at 
the Brooklyn Fair Grounds.  The Directors, Officers and General membership would like to thank John Raymond, the Truck 
Show Committee Chairman, for his years of service to the Chapter in the coordination of the annual event.  His ability to have 
all of the pieces needed for a successful show fall into place year after year is an art form; he does his job and makes it look 
easy.  The Chapter presented John with an embossed sweatshirt at the meeting as a token of our appreciation for his 
efforts.  Thank you!!!  As in the past, this is an all-hands-on weekend for our Chapter.  Please contact me or any of the Officers 
of the chapter, if you are able to give us some of your time on either of the weekend show dates in June.  A number of items 
related to the operation of the show were discussed at the meeting; the Directors will be addressing some of these items at 
their next meeting and report back to the membership at the next regular meeting that is on May 15th, at the Haul of Fame 
Museum. 

A dash of warm weather over the past several weeks has gotten me, and I suspect many of other club members, to wander 
out to their barns or storage locations to uncover and start up their vehicles.  I try to stay on top of mine by starting them 
every couple of weeks during the off-season.  Judging from the sounds coming from my flathead engines, they were not 
happy with the extreme cold.  Vehicles with six-volt systems and antique motors may now enjoy a break from the cold and 
again give us some enjoyable road time in the up-coming months. 

 Looking forward to seeing each of you on May 15th!!!!! 

 Tom 

Directions to Haul of Fame Truck Museum – 133 Packerville Rd, Canterbury, CT 06331 

I-395 Exit 29 and go West to Stop Light, Turn Left on Route 12 South 

At next Stop Light- turn Right on to Route 14A West.  Continue straight through Plainfield, crossing 

2 sets of Railroad Tracks. 

Bear Left at Stop sign on to Packerville Road which changes to Packer Road.  There will be two Stop signs on this road. 

It is approx. 3 miles from the Packerville Road Stop sign to the Haul of Fame Museum. Watch for “Willimantic Waste” on 

the left. 

Members are encouraged to come early and see what is new with old trucks.  Members are asked to bring a snack or 

dessert to share.  A light lunch will be provided. 

 

 

“Dedicated to preserving the dynamic history of trucks, the trucking industry, and its pioneers.” 
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Minutes of Nutmeg Chapter Meeting 

March 20, 2022 

Call to Order:  Tom Bachand, Nutmeg Chapter President, called the meeting to order at 2:10 PM.  This meeting also hosted 

the special event of the Table Top Toy Truck Show. 

Opening: 

The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Chapter President Tom Bachand. Tom expressed appreciation on 

behalf of the membership to Matt for inviting the Chapter to hold its meeting at Pfahl’s Mack & Antique Truck Restoration in 

Bethlehem, CT.  Matt briefly spoke of the history of his business and its growth in size, employees, and projects.  Tom also 

noted that it is not often that the Chapter gets to meet in Western CT, and he appreciated that so many members came the 

distance.   

Attendance:    

There were 42 members and guests present, several who pitched in to help at the Brooklyn Show.  Guests included Joe Rogers 

from Milford, CT, Greg McKenzie from Rye, NY, Tim, Karl Jr. and Karl Sr. Walz from Long Island Chapter, David Nichols from 

N.E. ATCA, and Norman Bolduc who spent 35 years with Roadway Express.   

Secretary’s Report: 

A motion was made to accept the Secretary’s Minutes of the November 14, 2021 meeting as they appeared in the previous 

January-February Newsletter.  The motion was seconded and the members voted unanimously to approve the Minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom for Kevin Bachand        Reporting period  January 1, 2022 -  February 28, 2022. 

      1.  Savings Account- Balance Reported 

      2.  Regular Account-Balance Reported 

       Income:   Dues   

       Expenses:  BTS Graphics & Printing, Newsletter postage  

      3.  Show Account – Balance Reported as a sound financial picture to move into 2022. 

          Donations from Show receipts were made to the charities and the checks were cashed and transfers were made.  

          Also, the 2022 Show expenses of tee shirts and posters were paid.   

A motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  The motion was seconded and vote was unanimous   

to accept the report. 

Membership Report:   

Lance Dimock reported a membership count of 150 with one new member.  Dues have been paid by 101 members through 

2022.  After carrying 16 dues-delinquent members on the books for several years, they were dropped from the membership 

roster.  The expense of mailing Newsletters is covered by membership dues so it was necessary to follow up on the business 

of canceling memberships.  One and all are welcomed to pay the delinquent dues and return to the Nutmeg Chapter. The 

Newsletter is uploaded to the Nutmeg Chapter Website. 

OLD/CONTINUING BUSINESS: 

Newsletter:  Donald Arnauckas, Editor   

Don thanked Peter and Dorothy Yeomans for the Ford truck stories in the March-April Newsletter and invited all members to 

submit stories, information, and advertisements by the deadline of March 31. 

Website and Social Media:    

Kathy and Jonathan continue to update and oversee the Chapter Website. 

NEW BUSINESS:   

2022 NUTMEG CHAPTER TRUCK SHOW:  June 26, 2022 

1)  John Raymond has ordered the flyers, tee shirts and dash plaques featuring Lance’s 1944 1-1/2 ton Ford  

2)  The Show insurance and Fairgrounds lease paperwork filing is on track. 

3) National ATHS has been notified to include our Show date in the next edition of the Wheels of Time 

4)  The Toy Barn:  Maggie reported that 8 vendors have committed to booth space at this time. 

5)  Charitable Donations Decisions:   

 Signs noting the charities that the admission fees support will be set up at the car and truck entrances 



 In addition to promoting the show as a truck event, it should be noted that it is also a fundraiser for charities.  

This approach could be utilized with the newspapers and Channel 3 mobile television coverage. 

 Flea Market discussion: Dash Plaques will no longer be distributed to the flea market vendors. 

 Car and truck traffic backups:  No problems have been reported by the authorities.  A suggestion to have two 

lanes cannot be acted upon, both for manpower as well as safety features for the Scouts and their leaders.  John 

and his parking crew were commended on the spacing of the trailers that best utilized the lots. 

 “Join Us Flyers” are available on FaceBook and the Website and will be distributed at the Show. 

  ATM:  After discussion, the Board of Directors recommends discovering where the nearest ATM is located and 

directing anyone in need of funds to go to the nearby bank. 

 The Tractor Club is requesting space at the Show for tractors to just show with no pulling event. 

 35-member Woodstock Cornet Band:  Lengthy discussion ensued about inviting the band to return for its hour 

musical presentation at the Show.   Pros, cons and history were discussed.  It was requested that the Board of 

Directors, at its May 15 Board meeting, weigh all discussions and make a recommendation to the members at 

the full membership May meeting. 

Topics to be discussed in May: 

 To consider having representatives from the DMV or an Over the Road Official as invited guests to set up an 

informational booth for attendees for purpose of education.  

 Move the Truck Registration Booth nearer the entrance to make the process smoother. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

1. On behalf of the Nutmeg Chapter, Tom presented a Nutmeg ATHS sweatshirt to John Raymond in appreciation 

of his years of volunteering as Show Chairman.   

2. Special thanks were expressed to Kathy Arnauckas, Donna Liamis, and Carolyn O’Connor for setting up, serving 

and overseeing the sandwich and dessert tables.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

3. In Memory/Cares & Concerns: 

 Emile Breault:  Harold Foskett remembered Emile as a founding member of the Nutmeg Chapter, active from the 

very beginning with his 1920 Diamond T.  Harold credits Emile with his introduction to the Brooklyn show.   

 Matt Pfahl noted the passing of Dave Natale, owner of American Industrial Truck Models in New Jersey and the 

great loss by fire of antique vehicles and buildings belonging to Drexel Pentz in Pennsylvania.   

 The Nutmeg Chapter sends continued wishes for recovery to our members who are dealing with health issues.       

4. 50/50 Raffle:  Charlie Dainton won the raffle and donated the winnings back to the Club. 

FUTURE MEETINGS   

1.  May 15, 2022:  Haul of Fame Museum, Canterbury, CT. 

2.  July 24, 2022:  Calvin Neely’s location in East Woodstock, CT. 

 Adjournment:  3:20 

Respectfully submitted, 

      Betty Jay, Secretary                                     
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March 20, 2022 Meeting 
Members enjoyed an afternoon at Matt Pfahl’s for 
our March meeting. Thank you Matt for your 
hospitality. It was great to be together again. It is 
always interesting to see the latest restoration 
projects.  A White Road Boss is currently being 
restored.  We also had a chance to get a sneak 
preview of Matt’s Model Train Building.
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NUTMEG FOR SALE & WANTED   

FOR SALE 

 

Late 1960’s FORD F-700, 4-5 yard Dump. V-8 with a Five-

Speed Transmission and Two-Speed Rear.  Under 100,000 

Miles.  Runs Well.  Located in Watertown,  CT.  Call Mark 

at 860-483-1483.   

FOR SALE 

 
1938 DIAMOND T 404 – 350 V8, 4-Speed Eaton 2 Speed 

with 12 foot Platform Dump. New Wiring, Runs Good, Pulls 

Good. $8,000 or Best Offer. Located in Canterbury, CT.  

Please Leave Message at 860-546-9880. 

FOR SALE 

 
Used Cummins Operation and Maintenance: 

J Series Diesel Engines (1961) 

H and HH Series Diesel Engines (1960) 

$20 each. Contact Don at 860-274-4758 

 FOR SALE 

 
PIERCE-ARROW  Not Running, Located near Niagara Falls, 

NY $4,500.  Delivered to Connecticut for $5,000.  Contact 

Jon Brown at 716-545-5545 

FOR SALE 

 

1974 INTERNATIONAL S SERIES, Single Axle Tractor, 

Cummins L-10, 300 HP 10-speed RoadRanger $4000/OBO 

Located in Hamden, CT.  Call Ron 207-907-9397 or Sam 

203-868-6052  

FOR SALE 

 
Mack R/U/DM Models New Reproduced Tan Interior. 

Includes 2 Door Panels with Carpet Bottoms and Arm 

Rests and Cardboard Panel for Behind the Seats. 

$1200.00  

“NEW” Reproduction Mack Glove Box Liner for Mack 

R/U/DM Cabs.  $140.00  Call Jon  860-709-3322 for 

details. 
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FOR SALE 

 

1989 DIAMOND-REO TRI-AXLE DUMP Cummins 400 with 

Jake brake, 8 LL Transmission, 44 Rears, 16 Foot Body 

with New Hoist.  Best offer. Located in Bristol, CT. Contact 

Scott DeAngelo at 860-584-1784 

FOR SALE 

 
1984 MACK R600 Maxidyne with APP 200,000 on Crate 

Motor. 5-Speed Transmission, 38,000 Rears. P/S. 

A/C/Jake Brake. New driver’s seat, Wet Line, Good Old 

Dependable Work Truck. New Brakes & Wheel Bearings, 

New Muffler, New Bimbo Valve & Puffer Valve.  Located 

in Hamden, CT.  $15,000 /  OBO Call Ron 207-907-9397 or 

Sam 203-868-6052 

 

An Opportunity to Support Your Chapter 

Place your Business Card Here 

Ask your favorite business to place an AD 

$15 for one issue   -    $50 for 6 Issues 

Contact Don at dwatrans@sbcglobal.net or 860-274-4758 

 

UNIQUE OPPORTUNITY 

 
Wolcott Sand & Gravel has ceased operations.  They 

have a large shop with lots of older tools and parts for 

equipment dating back to the 1960’s.  Parts for trucks & 

machinery that were used in their mining operation.  

There are numerous welders and lathes and hand tools.  

Some of the larger items are: 

● Rebuilt Cummins 220 diesel engine. 

● Nissan 6 cycle diesel engine that needs rebuilding 

● Small stationary engines 

● Single axle rear-ends, rebuilt by Camerota 

● Allis-Chalmers HD-16 Bulldozer 

● Euclid off-highway dump, powered by a Cummins 190 

● Euclid off- highway dump 

● Mack off-highway dump 

● New, never assembled Quonset metal building  

    measuring 80x30x14ft high 

Contact owner with questions about any of these items 

or items you may need for this type of operation.  

Located in Plymouth, CT.  Call Kelly at 860- 940-9752   

 

Color Me Happy  A collection of original poems by Martha 

(Maggie) Addington-McCormick. Written with compassion 

and love, Maggie’s poems are about family, friends, 

customers, her business, holidays and more. Price is $18 

per copy.  Contact Maggie at 860-289-0345 or 

hotdoglady34@gmail.com  
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REEFERS 2 is the latest in the Golden Age of Trucking in 

Photos by Don Arnauckas. Features 82 Color and Black & 

White photos from the 1940’s thru the 1990’s.  Company 

and  Owner/Operator trucks from all over the US.  Send 

Check or Money Order for $37 plus $5 postage for each 

book ordered to Golden Age of Publishing, 14 Avalon Ave., 

Oakville, CT 06779-2002.  Other Books in the Golden Age 

of Trucking in Photos series are available.  Phone 860-274-

4758 or email dwatrans@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

       

    ATHS NUTMEG CHAPTER  

              TRUCK SHOW       

       TOY SHOW & SALE   

       SUNDAY JUNE 26, 2022  

              9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

   BROOKLYN FAIRGROUNDS 

  ROUTE 169    BROOKLYN, CT 

     Vendor Space Available 
              20 ft x 20 ft for $25 

     Contact  Maggie McCormick  

                     860-869-1160                                 

     hotdoglady34@gmail.com 
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2022 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
DISCLAIMER: This listing has been compiled from a variety of sources.  We suggest that it is best to call ahead and 

double-check the dates and locations of any of these events. You can also check the latest copy of the ATHS Wheels 

of Time or ATCA’s Double Clutch and any websites listed for more details. 

Apr 24 Belltown Antique Car Club 47th Annual Antique Engine & Tractor Meet, Fireman’s Field at Salmon River 

State Forest, Route 16, East Hampton, CT. Rain or Shine, 8am to 3pm.  Contact Alan Carlson 860-510-

9847, Peter Christianson 860-510-3340; www.belltownantiquecarclub.org for more details. 

May 7-8 QVEA Zagray Farm Museum Spring Show & Swap, Route 85, Colchester, CT. Contact Peter at 860-213-

1840 or visit website http://zagrayfarmmuseum.org/ for details.   

May 15 ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Meeting  at Haul of Fame Museum, 133 Packerville Rd, in Canterbury, CT.  

Come early and check out what is new with all things old at Denis Yaworski’s place.  Business meeting 

begins at 2 PM and will include discussion on the June 26 Brooklyn Truck Show.  Members are asked to 

bring snacks and desserts to share.  Contact Tom at 774-230-3553 or Denis at 860-884-1171 with any 

questions. 

May 22 ATCA Western Mass Chapter’s 17th Annual Show, Yankee Candle Headquarters, Yankee Candle Way 

(Routes 5 & 10), South Deerfield, MA. Rain or shine 8am to 2pm. Contact Craig 413-834-1677, Doug 413-

522-4092 or https://antiquetruckclub.org for more information. 

June 5 Ocean State Vintage Haulers 28th Antique Truck Show, Johnston Veterans War Memorial Park, 1583 

Hartford Ave, Johnston, RI 8am to 2pm.  See Poster on Page 2 for details. 

June 9-11 The ATHS National Convention and Truck Show is scheduled to be held at the Illinois State 

Farigrounds in Springfield, IL  Refer to your latest issue of Wheels of Time or www.aths.org for more 

information.   

June 11 & 12 ATCA CT Yankee Chapter Annual Show at the Bethlehem Fairgrounds, Route 61 Bethlehem, CT.  Contact 

John Famigiletti at 860-307-4372 for more info. 

June 17 & 18 ATCA 42nd Annual National Meet in Macungie at Macungie Memorial Park, Route 100, Macungie, PA   

Contact Tom Oehme at 717-626-1204 or email  thomocc@yahoo.com  or www.antiquetruckclub.org 

JUNE 26 ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Truck Show & Flea Market, Brooklyn Fairgrounds, Route 169, Brooklyn, 

CT.  Always the Sunday after Fathers Day.  Contact Show Chairman John Raymond at 860-608-5033.  Toy 

Barn and Flea Market space available.  A great family day 

July 9 & 10 ATHS Long Island Chapter 20th Annual Antique, Classic & Working Truck Show, Long Island Antique 

Power Association Show Grounds, 5951 Sound Ave., Riverhead, NY 10am to 5pm, Rain or Shine. Phone 

631-339-3065 for information. 

July 16 & 17 ATHS Vintage Truck & Tractor Show at Owls Head Transportation Museum, 117 Museum St., Owls 

Head, Maine from 10 am to 3 pm each day.  Contact Toby Stinson at TS@ohtm.org or 207-594-4418 for 

details. 

July 16 &17 QVEA Zagray Farm Museum Summer Show & Swap, Route 85, Colchester, CT.  Tractor, Engines, 

Construction Equipment. Contact Peter at 860-213-1840 or visit website http://zagrayfarmmuseum.org/  

July 17 Uncle Sam Chapter (ATCA) Antique Truck Show at the Washington County Fair, Rte 29, Greenwich, NY.  

Contact Al “Raz” Macauley at 518-677-8264 or Clarence Ritchie at 518-642-9437 for details. 

July 23 Connecticut Antique Machinery Association Summer Show, Route 7, Kent, CT. Please check website 

for further details www.ctamachinery.com.  

July 24 ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Meeting at Calvin Neely’s, 146 Woodstock Rd, East Woodstock, CT.  See next 

newsletter for details. Contact Tom at 774-230-3553 or Calvin at 860-315-4664.  

July 29 & 30 5th Annual Gear Jammer Truck Show at the Monadnock Speedway in Winchester, NH. Contact Robert 

Conrad at 508-212-9998 or email mttconrad7@aol.com or www.gearjammermagazine.com for details 

Aug 5 -7 Northeast Rockbusters Chapter Show,  at Concord Sand & Gravel in Pembroke, New Hampshire. Great 

fun day to play in the dirt! Call Ted at 508-561-5675 or www.northeastrockbusters.com for details.  

Aug 7 Belltown Antique Car Club 55th Vintage Motorcar Meet, Haddam Neck Fairgrounds, Haddam Neck, CT. 

Contact Alan-860-510-9847, Peter - 860-510-3340 or www.belltownantiquecarclub.org for details. 

http://www.belltownantiquecarclub.org/
http://zagrayfarmmuseum.org/
https://antiquetruckclub.org/
mailto:thomocc@yahoo.com
http://www.antiquetruckclub.org/
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http://www.belltownantiquecarclub.org/


Aug 11, 12,13 Annual National Brockway Truck Show, Downtown Main Street-Cortland NY.  This event is tentatively 

scheduled for August 11, 12, 13 and is dependent on NY State and Cortland Guidelines in place in August.  

Please call the Brockway Museum at 607-299-4185 or  www.brockwaytrucks.org for details. 

Aug 14 ATCA Mid-Hudson Chapter Annual Show, Ulster County Fairgrounds, Libertyville Rd, New Platz, NY  

 9am to 3pm, Contact Jim Bracco 845-206-5091 or Mike Fowler 845-883-7191 for more info. 

Aug 20-21 ATCA Granite State Chapter Old Truck Meet, Feather Airport,  Old Concord Rd, Deering, NH. 7am to 4pm. 

Contact 978-590-8632 for more details. 

Aug 27 & 28 ATCA 20th Annual Bay State Chapter Truck Show at the Bolton Fairgrounds, 318 Seven Bridge Rd, 

Lancaster, MA 8am to 4pm. Pre-registration is $10, days of show $20. Contact Jennifer Santucci at 

Jsantucci@ggreene.com or 508-768-5997 for details. 

SEPT TBA ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Meeting  To be determined 

Sept 17 & 18 ATHS 32nd Annual Hudson Mohawk Chapter Antique Truck Show, Saratoga County Fairgrounds, 162 

Prospect St, Ballston Spa, NY  For more info contact hudsonmohawkaths@gmail.com or call 518-371-8881 

Sept 23-25 Connecticut Antique Machinery Association Fall Show, Route 7, Kent, CT. Please check website for 

further details www.ctamachinery.com. or call 860-354-1859. 

OCT 1-2 QVEA Zagray Farm Museum Fall Show & Swap, Route 85, Colchester, CT.  Tractor, Engines, 

Construction Equipment. Contact Peter at 860-213-1840 or visit website http://zagrayfarmmuseum.org/ 

Oct 2 ATCA New England Chapter Truck Show at the Collings Foundation & American Heritage Museum in 

Hudson, MA.  Sterling and Brockway Day. Details to follow. Contact Bill Semple 978-460-0465 or 

oldtrucksrfun@verizon.net.  

Oct 9 ATHS Metro Jersey Chapter Truck Show, Sussex County Fairgrounds, 37 Plains Road, Augusta, NJ.  

Details to follow. 

Oct 15 Toplands Farm Diebold Tractor Museum Show & Annual Fall Open House, 13 Painter Hill Rd, Roxbury, 

CT   This is tentative pending Covid-19 spikes. See website https://www.toplandsfarm.com or call 860-354-

0649 for more info.  

Oct 15 Friends of Haul of Fame Fall Swap Meet, Route 12 (1 ½ miles South of Exit 28 I-395; call Larry at 860-

376-2306 for information. 

Nov  TBA ATHS Nutmeg Chapter Annual Meeting  To be determined  

Remember call ahead if you are in doubt about whether or not an Event is being held! 

 

                                The Nutmeg Chapter Needs YOU on June 26! 

It takes more that great trucks to make our Show a success. It takes lots of Manpower (& Lady-Power too!) Let’s ALL 

volunteer an hour or 2 and have the best truck show yet!  Contact the following and let them know your area of interest! 

Show Chairman  John Raymond at 860-608-5033 or email  johnaraymond1@sbcglobal.net 

President Tom Bachand at 774-230-3553  or tbachand@charter.net 

Can you help in the following areas?    

Saturday set-up:  At 1:00pm    Physical work.  Trash barrels, tables, signs, setting everything up including Flea Market. 

Truck Admission:  Collect truck admission fee. 

Truck Parking:  Directing trucks to where they should park. We definitely need your assistance in this area! 

Truck Registration Booth:  Getting the trucks registered and sell Chapter merchandise etc. as needed. 

Gate Admissions (Cars):  Collect admission fee for those spectators in cars. 

Gate Admissions (Spectators):   Collect admission fee from walk-in spectators.  

Truck Photos:  Someone to take pictures of the trucks coming in or when they are parked, Pictures of the activities at the 

show.  These pictures will be used in future Newsletters, on our Web-Site and Facebook pages.   

Sunday Clean-up:  Physical work.  Empty trash barrels, pick-up tables, signs and pick-up everything.                        

www.nutmegchapteraths.com                                     www.facebook.com/nutmegATHS    15 

http://www.brockwaytrucks.org/
mailto:Jsantucci@ggreene.com
http://www.ctamachinery.com/
http://zagrayfarmmuseum.org/
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FROM THE EDITOR’S LOG BOOK   

CARES & CONCERNS 

* The members of the Nutmeg chapter extend their deepest sympathy to Lee Johnson and family on the passing of Lee’s 

wife Ann who died on March 16 after several years of illness.  Lee and Ann were married for 63 years. 

* It is with great sadness that we learned of the passing of long-time member Don Prifti.  Don passed away on April 3 

following complications from surgery.  Don was also the president of the ATHS Pioneer Chapter.  His full obituary will be 

included in our next newsletter. We extend our deepest sympathy to his wife Nancy.   

*  Richard Laiho is recovering at home from a lingering illness.  Richard would enjoy hearing from his fellow members as he 

recuperates.  If you have some time, give him a call at 860-564-8438.  We hope Richard is feeling better each day.           

*  Lance Dimock recently had knee surgery and is recuperating at home with plenty of physical therapy to occupy his time.  

We wish him a speedy recovery and look forward to seeing him good as new at our next event. 

*  Jim “JD” Dowd continues to be homebound. We know he would appreciate hearing for fellow members.  If you have a 

minute give him a call at 413-596-8547.   

It is important to Stay In Touch with each other. 

You can help by letting Tom or Don know of a member or family who should be included in our Cares & Concerns! 

It has been a while since we have featured a Nutmeg Chapter Member’s Truck!   Nutmeg members are encouraged 

to consider telling “your story” about that truck that you have devoted so much time to!  You may compose your article or 

Don can do a phone interview to get your story.  We need a photo or two and you will be featured in the next edition! 

Contact Don at 860-274-4758 or dwatrans@sbcglobal.net 

Welcome New Nutmeg Members 

                                    Ben Hall - East Hampton, CT                        Derek Ciotola - Moosup, CT 

Nutmeg Chapter of the American Truck Historical Society Membership Application 
***2022 MEMBERSHIP DUES -  $15 PER YEAR *** 

Please Complete the Application Below 

Mail to Membership Chairperson, Lance Dimock, Nutmeg Chapter-ATHS, 

  99 Notch Road, Bolton, CT 06043   Phone:  860-643-5224  or  E-mail dimolalo@sbcglobal.net 

Make check or money order payable to “Nutmeg Chapter ATHS” 
The Nutmeg Chapter continues to UPDATE our Roster of Members with current information.  Therefore, we request that 

you complete the Application below and return it with your payment of $15.   This will enable us to keep our members 

informed via mail, email or phone of any important information such as cancelling or re-scheduling our events. This is 

especially important in these difficult times.  We DO NOT share email information. Thank you in advance for your help! 

IS THIS A NEW MEMBERSHIP_________________________   RENEWAL__________________________                         __    

NAME ______________________________    _____                                                                                                ___    ____    _                                

SPOUSE’S NAME_________________________________________                                                                                            _  

MAILING ADDRESS    __________                                               ________________________________________     __   ___   

CITY ___________________________________     ________ State ____   ________Zip/Postal Code      ___     _ _     ___   

Email_________________________________________      _ (Used Only For Important Notifications & Newsletter, if requested.) 

Phone Number (_____) ________ ______     Cell Phone (___      ) _            _______    No phone calls, just Newsletter ______       

In what form do you wish to receive The Steering Column?     Hard Copy     _____    E-Mail ____       Both ________                

Are you a Veteran?    Yes         No____    What Branch of Military? ___________________________________     

IF YOU OWN A TRUCK OR HAVE A SPECIFIC INTEREST IN TRUCKS & THE INDUSTRY, PLEASE ENTER INFORMATION BELOW 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       

MAKE _________                              _____MODEL ______                              ______YEAR____       ____  
NUTMEG CHAPTER OF THE AMERICAN TRUCK HISTORICAL SOCIETY ESTABLISHED IN 1983 PUBLISHES THIS NEWSLETTER.  EMAIL: 

dwatrans@sbcglobal.net  ATHS BYLAWS STATE THAT LOCAL MEMBERS MUST ALSO BE A NATIONAL MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING.      16 

mailto:dwatrans@sbcglobal.net

